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Measure Description: 
Directs State Fire Marshal to enter into grant agreement with Eugene Springfield Fire to enable development of 
urban search and rescue capabilities. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Oregon State Police (OSP) 
 
Summary of Fiscal Impact: 
Costs related to the measure may require budgetary action - See analysis. 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 

2019-21 Biennium 2021-23 Biennium

General Fund $1,210,040 $0

Lottery Funds

Other Funds
Federal Funds 0

Total Funds $1,210,040 $0  
 

Analysis: 
This bill directs the Office of State Fire Marshal (SFM) to enter into an agreement with Eugene Springfield Fire to 
provide grant funds to enable Eugene Springfield Fire to develop capabilities for urban search and rescue.  The 
bill also directs SFM to study current urban search and rescue capabilities in the state and report on their findings 
no later than September 15, 2020 to the Legislative Assembly.  The bill appropriates $1,210,040 General Fund to 
SFM for the purpose of distributing those funds to Eugene Springfield Fire to develop capabilities for urban 
search and rescue.   
 
The Office of State Fire Marshal can absorb the cost of administering the grant, perform the study, and prepare 
and present the required report to the Legislature using existing staff and resources. 
 
There will be a fiscal impact to Eugene Springfield Fire in the amount of $1,210,040 General Fund for the grant.   
 


